Draft Minutes

CEKC Board Meeting January 14th, 2019

Attending:
Linda Williams opened the meeting at 10:02 a.m.  She welcomed everyone and passed out bead bracelets she had made for people to take to promote hope and health.

The minutes from December were amended and accepted following a motion by Barbara Sexton and second from Debbie Pyle.

Treasurer report showed $62,610 in CEKC's account.  A question over $200 from OLESS was raised, Linda will check with Don Starkin. (It was determined to have been mislabeled and the money was instead provided to KVGD-LPFM.) The report was accepted unanimously.

Agenda additions: Chris Malone's report for the Wind River Business Association, a request to help fund the upcoming Poverty Simulation Exercise, a review of the movie American Winter, and communication.  Agenda accepted unanimously with additions.

Reports and updates:
Chris Malone shared information on the Wind River Business Association. They are sponsoring a number of events and activities and purchased water bottles for all students at Carson Elementary School. Helped sponsor Bridge of the Gods Little League. Logtoberfest is a big success.  Helped with High Bridge Park restoration project, and provided funds to the school for art and music programs. The information kiosk in Carson has been cleaned up. WRBA was selected as Business of the Year through the Skamania County Chamber.

Karen Long provided the 2019 financial education training schedule.  There will be 20 in English and 8 in Spanish.  There is a study taking place about developing an assisted living facility in White Salmon.

Linda noted Pugent Sound Energy donated $2500 to CEKC. Linda suggested it may be a good source of funds to support emergency response and management awareness  training.

Pam Hylton sent a letter of thanks to CEKC for its support of programs in Klickitat.

Cindy Bradley noted the annual Economic Development Council in Skamania County luncheon will be held March 20th.  On March 27th a job and career fair will be held in Stevenson at the High School.  The Skamania County Chamber dinner will be held on January 18th at Skamania Lodge.

Tiffany Pearsall with Play Frontier childcare is looking to form a non-profit organization. She hopes to open her childcare facility in early February.

Jake Anderson shared information on the recent 9-1-1 failure.  Something in Colorado failed which disrupted a large portion of the West Coast 9-1-1 structure. Klickitat County is working with WAVE Communication to enhance a new 9-1-1 system via the fiber optic network. Linda Williams noted there is a Project Blue Book taking place to catalogue the local Internet history.

Darla reported the Underwood Community Center has new LED lights.  She thanked Bruce Bolme for calling attention to them to help UCC save utility costs. There will be a "town hall" style meeting with Skamania EMS on January 18th to learn more about emergency services. There may be discussion with Red Cross to see if the UCC would be a suitable evacuation center.

Don Starkin updated CEKC on the Lyle Activity Center. Some furniture has been donated for the front foyer. There will be an Open House in the spring of 2019. They are recruiting for a president of OLESS.  He is looking to see if there is a way to reduce the irrigation costs for the 2019 season.

Bruce Bolme shared the WS Farmer's Market vendors had around $30K in sales for 2018.  They are recruiting new vendors for 2019. 

Goldendale Gleaners reported obtaining 238,000 lbs. of food.  They had 11,709 volunteer hours.  It was unclear how much was provided to the local food bank.

Pam Hylton announced the next community senior meal would be January 17th.  The Klickitat Trail Run was able to support 3 $500 scholarships.

The Senior Living Committee has been discussing an upcoming Senior Living Day event. The tentative date is April 17. They will develop a budget for the day.

A discussion was held regarding KVGD-LPFM. Debbie Pyle met with Cory to share ideas and brainstorms on fundraisers. Information regarding a budget, # of listeners, and a spending plan was requested. Goldendale CEKC may be able to pay for a few more months with remaining funds from Horizon's. The question remains as to how much more can KVGD be supported?

Johanna shared information on a Poverty Simulation Exercise to be held in early March, in which policy makers and political leaders take part in a tabletop exercise that demonstrates what life is like when poor.  She asked CEKC to fund $350 of the cost. After discussion it was approved unanimously.

Johanna also shared a movie she had recently watched on poverty. Called American Winter it told the story of a number of families living in the Portland, Oregon area and how they struggled with poverty due to a number of factors out of their control-job loss, health issues, etc.  She recommended the CEKC board watch the movie.

Upcoming ideas for next meeting
· Insurance information from Jonathan Blake at McCoy-Holliston.

· Inventory of commercial kitchens in Klickitat and Skamania County

· Review CEKC by-laws

Meeting declared adjourned 12:02 p.m.

